P-4 DISPLAY AD - SECOND PUBLIC HEARING

Town of Hayden Arizona Public Hearing regarding Use of CDBG Funds

The Town of Hayden is expected to receive approximately \$417,333 in FY 2018 federal CDBG funds from the Arizona Department of Housing Regional Account (RA). CDBG funds must be used to benefit low-income persons and areas, alleviate slum and blight or address urgent need. Based on citizen input as well as local and state planning objectives several potential projects have been selected to be forwarded to the State of Arizona with a request for funding. A public hearing will be held at the Regular Town Council Meeting at 5:30 p.m. on May 21st, 2018 at the Town of Hayden Council Chambers to discuss the potential projects. It is expected that the Town Council will select the final project at this hearing and adopt applicable resolutions. The Department of Housing and Urban Development has determined 67% of Hayden's population of 662 live in households of low/mod income. These town wide projects would benefit approximately 443 low/mod income persons. The potential CDBG projects are named and described as follows:

- 1. Replacement of water lines, water valves and fire hydrants
- 2. Upgrading treatment plant
- 3. Repairing streets, curbs and adding street lights
- 4. Demolition of abandoned and burnt homes
- 5. Upgrade to energy efficient lighting
- 6. Upgrades to fire and police departments

To review project proposals, file grievances or learn more about the CDBG program contact the following:

Alan Urban, Community Development Manager Central Arizona Governments 2540 W. Apache Trail, Ste. 108 Apache Junction, AZ 85120

Telephone: 480-474-9300 Fax: 480-474-9306

TTY: 711

Persons with disabilities who require special accommodations may contact Alan Urban at the above location at least 48 hours before the hearing.